
 

 

September 18, 2020 

Good evening, Judah families! 

First of all, great job on our first 11 days! Despite technology glitches, scheduling confusion and 
all the other challenges that go along with distance learning, we had the most incredible 
attendance, with nearly 97% of our students in Zooms with their classmates and teachers every 
day. As a school leader, I know this has a lot to do with two major factors… parents prioritizing 
school and our teachers prioritizing connections with their students so they want to come to 
school, be it in Zoom or in person. I couldn’t be prouder of our Judah community for showing up 
for our kids the way we have the last 11 days. Attendance like this, under the best of 
circumstances, is a commendable feat.  

But this kind of attendance also has a lot to do with another major factor often outside of our 
control, and that’s the ability families have to prioritize school and secure access to distance 
learning in the first place. So, as we dig into grade level content and rigor this week, as the 
academic demands increase and as the novelty wears, I urge you to please continue to have 
perspective about how fortunate we are that together we can provide these 493 Judah Bears 
with the kind of high quality instruction, access and opportunities you have come to expect, 
distance learning or not. And if things aren’t working, please reach out to your child’s teacher or 
me so we can provide support. Academic, social emotional, technology and mental health 
resources are all available just by reaching out, so please don’t hesitate.  

As we head into our second full week of Distance Learning, please be mindful of the following 
expectations for Zoom and synchronous learning: 

 In order to keep us all safe on Zoom, must be logged using THEIR name each day, have their 
video on and their audio muted. Zoom information should not be shared with others outside of 
the class. Children only may be logged into Zoom. It’s fine to listen from the background, but 
please do NOT log in from a separate device or chime in unless asked by the teacher to do so.  

 School begins on Zoom with teacher at 8am sharp every day.  
 All first through sixth graders are expected to come back to Zoom everyday after lunch for a 

final synchronous block with their teacher and classmates. As we transitioned into our full 
schedule, there was some confusion about whether this time is optional. It is not, so please plan 
accordingly.  

As we work to build stamina and our distance teaching and learning skills, I encourage you to 
continue to exercise your patience, keep an open mind and give our children and teachers a 
chance to grow into these expectations. It’s not going to be perfect or easy, but we’ve got this.  

As always, please feel free to reach out with any questions or concerns.  

Troy Holding, Principal 


